Attachment to Fiscal Note Amending Title 23

The expenditures cited on the Fiscal Note form of $147,959 are from the 2003 DDES Proposed Budget.  This amount represents the fully loaded costs of 1 FTE Code Enforcement Officer.  Fully loaded costs include salary, benefits and a pro rata share of all Department and Central overhead charges.  Years 2, 3, and 4 expenditures were based on current year costs inflated by a compounded 3% each year.

The proposed amendments to Title 23 will cause overall expenditures in this program to decrease.  It is impossible to estimate the amount of expenditure decrease, however we feel it could be substantial enough to offset the additional FTE costs noted above.

The reduction in expenditures will come because of the proposal to reduce appeal times from 21 days to 14 days.  This change will result in fewer appeals filed.  Any decrease in appeals will result in much less staff time spent on a case.  Appeals can easily double the amount of time it takes to bring a case to closure.  The Department is currently working on a complainant appeal (the complainant appeal is proposed for elimination by the legislation for which this note was prepared) that has cost over $100,000 in staff time to date and is still not complete.  While this appeal is an exceptional case, it does illustrate the expense involved with appeals.

While it would be pure speculation to guess at the reduction in the number of appeals as a result of this amendment, we believe it will be fewer.  

